Parish Priest: Canon Edward D. Cameron

Address: 24 Fruin Avenue, Newton Mearns G77 6HA

Phone: **0141 639 1073**

Email: stcadoc@rcdop.org.uk

Web: www.stcadocsrcparish.org.uk Scottish Charity Number: SCO 013514



ST. CADOC'S R.C. CHURCH WEEKLY BULLETIN

27th SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME Year A 4th October 2020

WE HAVE A NEW PARISH WEBSITE

www.stcadocsrcparish.org.uk

Please visit to find out what's happening within our Parish and beyond.

WEEKLY COLLECTIONS

Many thanks for your continued support of the Parish through Standing Orders, Direct Debits, Pay Portals and the basket in the porch of the church.

Please note: A number of collection envelopes remain for uplift from the porch.

Special Collection:

Peter's Pence: 4th October. This collection is a gesture of solidarity. Through it, every member of the faithful can participate in the activity of the Pope as Pastor of the universal Church. It is an activity that also supports the most needy and ecclesial communities in difficulty who approach the Apostolic See for help.

CONFIRMANDI:

Please pray for our First Years in St. Ninian's - who are preparing to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation on Saturday 3rd + 24th October (previously postponed due to Covid-19). There will be no public Mass on these Saturday mornings.

We sincerely thank all Parents/Carers, School Staff and Parishioners who have supported our young people in their preparations for this special Sacrament.

FAMILY ROSARY GROUP:

The Children's Rosary Group has been meeting for some weeks now on Zoom every Friday evening at 6pm. All are welcome at https://us04web.zoom.us/j/79751452592?pwd=b GNCQkNTK2VNRVJZbIZCb2hBcEhMQTO

using ID 797 5145 2592 and password: rosary

SAINT VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY:

The S.S.V.P. is co-ordinating VOLUNTEERS to help with the elderly and vulnerable and is working in conjunction with *THE VOLUNTARY ACTION EAST RENFREWSHIRE*COMMUNITY HUB. If you would like to volunteer, or are aware of anyone who may need assistance, please email

stcadocssvp@btinternet.com or contact
THE COMMUNITY HUB: 0141 876 9555 / hello@va-er.org.uk

PARISH PRESENTATION for Fr. EOIN

Many parishioners have indicated that they wish to contribute to a gift for Fr. Eoin to thank him for his service to St. Cadoc's Parish.

Envelopes will be available at the end of each Mass for all who wish to contribute. Please return your envelope at Mass (weekday/weekend) or put it through the Presbytery letterbox. THANK YOU.

HOLY MASS

Monday – 6.30pm Wednesday – 6.30pm Thursday – 6.30pm Saturday– 10am and 5pm (Vigil) Sunday – 10am, 12 noon, 4pm (TUESDAY+FRIDAY- Church CLOSED)

RECONCILIATION

(Available on request; please phone Canon Eddie to arrange a time.)

FUNERALS

(maximum of 20 people may attend)

BAPTISM

Sundays 1pm by appointment Please arrange with Canon Eddie. (maximum of 20 people may attend)

MARRIAGE

Please discuss with Canon Eddie.



Please remember in your prayers those who are sick and those who have asked for our prayers, especially all affected by Covid-19 and all who care for them.

We pray for those who have died recently:

Patrick Fox, William McGrady, Captain Ian Graham, John Hickie, Ann McKenna, Helen Burns, Tony Hanlon, Peter Wilson and Gerry Docherty.

We pray for those whose Anniversaries occur about now: Nellie Devine.

SAINTS of the WEEK

Sun 4 th	(St. Francis)
Mon 5 th	St. Faustina
Tues 6th	St. Bruno
Wed 7 th	Our Lady of The Rosary
Thurs	
Fri. 9 th	St. Denis & Companions
	St. John Leonardi
	Blessed John Henry Newman
Sat. 10 th	St. Paulinus of York

PROCEDURES FOR CHURCH ATTENDANCE DURING COVID-19

Please continue to follow all Government guidelines on "Track and Trace," social distancing and sanitisation including: the requirement to wear a face mask/scarf.

REVISED PARISH RESPONSE "SEASON TICKET SYSTEM"

The capacity for each Mass is 50.

Given the increasingly high demand for attendance at each Mass, we must now move to a formal booking/ticket system in order to alleviate disappointment; to increase our ability to respond more effectively to demand; and always to ensure the safety and well-being of all.

Please ensure that you have collected an envelope with the required information on how to apply for a ticket for Mass using the new 'Season Ticket System'.

Full details also on Parish website.

"TRACK and TRACE"

Please provide a piece of paper with your name and contact telephone number each time you come to church. You are asked to deposit the paper in the basket marked 'Contact Details' which is in the porch. These details are required to comply with Government and Diocesan health and safety measures.

Please note: While the volunteers do have some paper to note your details, it would be most helpful if you could provide them already written; this will help prevent a log jam in the porch as people arrive.

PRO-LIFE MASS: <u>Venue</u>: Blessed John Duns Scotus RC Church, 270 Ballater Street, Gorbals, Glasgow, G5 0YT

Repeats every third Wednesday of the month. There will be no Holy Hour or Rosary. Doors will open at 7pm for Mass at 7.30pm. Masks must be worn while at Mass as per government guidelines and a name and contact number must be given at the door.

CAN YOU HELP?

We are very grateful to the volunteers who have already signed up to keep our church open. Given changes to our weekend Mass times - with two extra Masses - more volunteers would be welcome. Guidelines now allow fit and healthy parishioners over 70 to help out also. If you wish to volunteer to help prepare the church for Mass and to sanitise the church afterwards, please email the Parish: stcadoc@rcdop.org.uk

DIOCESAN NEWS

CELEBRATION OF PUBLIC MASS: Please only return to Mass if you have no underlying health conditions; are not shielding; and feel confident to return. The capacity for each Mass is 50. Remember the Sunday Obligation to attend Mass is still suspended. Current Covid-19 guidelines from the Scottish Bishops are available on the **BCOS web**:

https://www.bcos.org.uk/COVID19/tabid/127/Default.aspx ONLY THE MOST RECENT VERSIONS WILL BE IN USE.

Please read the online information regularly for the latest advice. If you know family/friends/neighbours who are parishioners but have no access to the web - please help to keep them up-to-date.

LIVE STREAM MASSES: During the Covid-19 outbreak, there will be live streaming of Sunday/daily Masses plus other services and devotions. Parishes in Paisley Diocese offering livestream services can be accessed via the Diocesan website:

www.rcdop.org.uk

DIAL-A-MASS: To hear Fr. Stephen's Mass telephone 0141 473 4869 (St. Joseph's, Clarkston) Mass is recorded every morning and is available to listen to anytime; this service is updated around 10.30am daily. Please share the number with friends/ neighbours.

SPIRITUAL BOUQUET for HOSPITAL STAFF: The Diocese is organising a Spiritual Bouquet for our Hospitals in thanksgiving for their great work over the course of the pandemic. Full details available on the Diocesan website:

www.rcdop.org.uk/nhs-care-workers-spiritual-bouquet

October Rosary Whirlwind of the British Isles. You can join in:

Daily 8.00pm Online Rosary around Britain
(Bishop John will lead from our Cathedral on Sundays); the Feast of Our Lady of Fatima
Whirlwind Rosary Day on Tuesday 13 October; the Halloween 9.00am-9.00pm Rosary Rally around the Dioceses of Britain; and the All Saint and All Souls
Thanksgiving Online Rosaries at 8.00pm.
For all the details go to your reservent because on the

For all the details go to www.rosaryonthecoast.co.uk 'One day, through the Rosary and the Scapular, Our Lady will save the world.' Saint Dominic.



"Annual Safeguarding Report" October 2020

"Paisley diocese and our parish welcome the special responsibility we have for all children, young people and vulnerable adults in our community.

In our Church there are two posters. The first reaches out to survivors of abuse in the Church and invites them to contact our safeguarding team confidentially if they feel able. The Church has confidential and independent professional counselling services available to survivors of abuse within the Church. We also organised a presentation on Saturday 3 October 2020 by Fr Dominic Allain about the 'Grief to Grace' retreat. 'Grief to Grace' has helped many abuse survivors to find help and healing, as the testimonies on their website report. https://www.grieftograceuk.org/. If you would be interested in attending a Grief to Grace retreat in Scotland next year, please contact the Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser Mary Kearns in confidence on 07939 486290.

The second poster highlights our Safeguarding Manual with the contact details of your Parish Safeguarding Co-ordinator and the Diocesan Safeguarding Team. Please contact our Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser, Mary Kearns (number in the previous paragraph), your Parish Safeguarding Co-ordinator or Parish Priest if you have any concerns regarding the abuse or harm of any child, young person or vulnerable adult.

In 2018 the Scottish Bishops published a new and improved safeguarding manual called 'In God's Image' which includes developments in best practice and implements the recommendations of the McLellan Commission. The Manual will be reviewed next year. If you would like to make any review points, please contact Mary Kearns who will arrange for them to be put forward. Our diocesan trainers deliver ongoing training to volunteers, parish safeguarding co-ordinators (PSCs) and clergy. Since October 2016 they have trained 1,363 volunteers, as well as PSCs and clergy. Training promotes vigilance and ensures those working with children and vulnerable adults know the Church's system for reporting disclosures or concerns they may receive. Safeguarding involves the whole Church community. It is our responsibility as a community and as individuals to remain vigilant and to do everything in our power to keep our communities safe. Thank you for your support."

Report available to download from the Parish web: www.stcadocsrcparish.org.uk

Publication of "In God's Image" v.2

'In God's Image' - the document which is an 'Instruction on Safeguarding' from the Bishops of Scotland to all Catholic jurisdictions in Scotland - was published in March 2018 initially for a three-year period. The Bishops are now preparing for the publication of version 2 of this document to reflect any significant Safeguarding developments that have occurred since first publication. The intended publication date is June 2021. Until then, 'In God's Image' V1 will remain valid. **The Bishops are seeking views from all interested groups and individuals** on any changes they would propose to the current text in the light of their experience. This invitation extends to dioceses, parishes, religious congregations, organisations, to clergy and laypeople, to professional Safeguarding staff and volunteers, to those in Scotland and beyond, to those in other churches or faith groups and to all who are interested in keeping children and vulnerable adults safe in every Church environment. Above all, the Bishops are keen to hear from survivors or victims of abuse so that the Church can learn from past mistakes and plan to ensure appropriate and sensitive responses to all allegations and concerns. form https://bit.ly/3cuTsnP. The closing date for submission of comments is 30th November 2020